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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:          Rachael Black, Ohio Industrial Commission 
 
 
FROM:    Paula Steele, Regulatory Policy Advocate 
 
 
DATE:     October 25, 2013  
 
 
RE:           CSI Review – Wage Loss Compensation (OAC 4121-1-01)  
 
 
 
 
On behalf of Lt. Governor Mary Taylor, and pursuant to the authority granted to the Common 
Sense Initiative (CSI) Office under Ohio Revised Code (ORC) section 107.54, the CSI Office has 
reviewed the abovementioned administrative rule package and associated Business Impact Analysis 
(BIA). This memo represents the CSI Office’s comments to the Agency as provided for in ORC 
107.54. 
 
 
Analysis 
This rule package consists of one draft Ohio Industrial Commission rule that addresses wage loss 
compensation applications, criteria for eligibility and adjudication, and wage calculations. The 
rule currently exists and is being proposed with amendments under the five-year review required 
by ORC 119.032. The rule package was filed with the CSI Office on September 5, 2013 with a 
public comment period ending on September 26, 2013. There were no comments received during 
the public comment period.  

 

The proposed changes rearrange and clarify definitions and add informational prerequisites for 
receiving working and non-working wage loss compensation.  For example, job search logs will 
require more verifiable information.  According to the BIA, the minimal adverse impacts to 
business identified in the rule are the 30-day time limit in which a self-insuring employer must 
respond to an application and the requirement that employers provide copies of the decisions 
regarding wage loss applications to either the BWC or Commission. 
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For this rule package, the Commission described a process for stakeholder outreach that involved 
sharing the proposed rules with a comprehensive list of stakeholders for feedback and comment.  
Stakeholder input was incorporated to make the revisions in the rule.   
 
In follow up with the Commission, the CSI Office probed the discussions concerning the 
Commission’s approach to striking a balance between protections for both injured workers and 
employers.  The Commission explained that the proposed rule was a result of years of discussions 
trying to develop the proper balance and protections and that advocates for injured workers and 
employers are satisfied with the end result of the proposed rule.    
 
Recommendations 
For the reasons discussed above, the CSI Office does not have any recommendations for this rule 
package. 
 
 
Conclusion 
Based on the above comments, the CSI Office concludes that the Ohio Industrial Commission 
should proceed with the formal filing of this rule package with the Joint Committee on Agency 
Rule Review. 
 
 

cc: Mark Hamlin, Director of Regulatory Policy 
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